
Orozco, Norma

From:     Indigo Vu < indigo@vietrise. org>
Sent:      Friday, March 11, 2022 3: 59 PM
To: eComment

Subject:  Santa Ana Redistricting Public Comment Submission - In support of newly submitted

SARC map and Map L

Dear Santa Ana City Council,

My name is Indigo, a resident of Santa Ana' s Ward 1, and I am in support of the newly submitted SARC map
and Map L proposed by the Santa Ana Redistricting Committee. The newly submitted SARC map keeps
important communities of interests together. These include keeping the South Coast Metro area whole. It also
brings together similar neighorboods associations such as Santa Ana Memorial Park, Wilshire Square, and

Heninger Park. This map also provides substantial representation to environmentally impacted communities
such as Delhi and Madison Park by creating an environmental justice ( EJ) district. Because of this, I strongly
advocate for the Santa Ana city council to adopt either of these maps.

Sincerely,
Indigo
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Orozco, Norma

From:     Orozco, Norma

Sent:      Friday, March 11, 2022 3: 54 PM
To: eComment

Subject:  RE: Reeleccion de distribucion de Distritos

Google Translate:

Hello, Mr. Mayor Sarmiento and Councilmembers, my name is Anabel Parra and I have been a resident of the city of

Santa Ana for 26 years and I live between McFadden and Sullivan streets. The proposed changes to Plan K and Plan F do

not represent my Community, but rather they protect the interest of the Councilors seeking re- election, therefore these

revisions do not represent a commitment to the community. Thank you for your hard work and commitment. Sincerely
Anabel Parra

Original Message-----

From: Anabel Parra < anabelx76@icloud. com>

Sent: Friday, March 11, 2022 3: 25 PM

To: eComment< ecomment@santa- ana. org>
Subject: Reeleccion de distribucion de Distritos

Hola sr alcalde sarmiento y concejales mi nombre es Anabel parra y soy Recidente de la ciudad de Santa Ana desde hase

26 anos y vivo entre las calles McFadden y Sullivan. Los cambios propuestos al Plan K y el Plan F no representan ami

Comunidad si no que protegen el interes de los Consejales que buscan la reeleccion por to tanto estas revisiones no

representa un compromiso con la comunidad . Gracias por su arduo trabajo y compromiso. Atentamente Anabel parra

Enviado desde mi iPhone

i



Orozco, Norma

From:     Orozco, Norma

Sent:      Friday, March 11, 2022 3: 52 PM
To: eComment

Subject:  RE: Redistribucion de Distritos

Google Translate:

Good afternoon Mr Mayor and members of the Council. My name is Araceli Robles and I live on First and Orange streets.

I have lived in Santa Ana for 20 years. This petition is to ask you to support the map proposed by the SARC coalition, this
would allow resources to reach the communities of interest, the most vulnerable and with less resources. It is a shame

to see that you only care about your political career and leaving out the needs of our community and that unfortunately

you see the community as just a map that has no life or faces of our families!! I remind you that you are public servants

and you are in those chairs because we think that you would protect the community. It is time for you to do the right

thing. Thanks

Original Message-----

From: Araceli Robles< aracelirobles714@gmail. com>

Sent: Friday, March 11, 2022 3: 43 PM

To: eComment< ecomment@santa- ana. org>
Subject: Redistribucion de Distritos

Buenas tardes Sr Alcalde y miembros del Concilio.       Mi nombre es Araceli Robles y vivo por la calle First y
Orange Hace 20 anos vivo en Santa Ana . Esta peticion es para pedirles que apoyen el mapa propuesto por la

coalicion SARC esto permitiria que los recursos Ileguen a las comunidades de interes los mas vulnerables y con menos

recursos Es una pens ver que a ustedes les imports solo su carrera politica y dejando afuera las necesidades de nuestra

comunidad y que lamentablemente ustedes vean a la comunidad como solo un mapa que no tiene vida ni rostros de
nuestras familias!! Les recuerdo ustedes son Servidores publicos y estan en esas sillas por que nosotros pensamos que

protegerian a la comunidad Es el momento que hagan to correcto. Gracias

Enviado desde mi iPhone

i



Orozco, Norma

From:     niko le < niko. lesw@gmail. com>

Sent:      Friday, March 11, 2022 3: 22 PM
To: eComment

Cc: vincent@vietrise. org

Subject:  Santa Ana Redistricting Public Comment Submission - In support of newly submitted
SARC map and Map L

I'm Niko Le, a resident of Santa Ana' s Ward 1, and I am in support of the newly submitted SARC map and
Map L proposed by the Santa Ana Redistricting Committee. These maps center the interests of low-income
Latinx residents by drawing a district around their communities so that their voices can be amplified. The
emphasis on residents of mobile home parks and apartment complexes, where a considerable proportion of
Latinx households reside, will further support the interests. As a result, I strongly advocate for the Santa Ana
city council to adopt either of these maps.
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Orozco, Norma

From:    jasmin mendoza < mendozajasmin6446@gmail. com>

Sent:      Friday, March 11, 2022 2: 53 PM
To: eComment

Subject:  Redistricting Maps

Good Afternoon/ Evening Mayor and Council members,

My name is Jasmin Mendoza. I am a Santa Ana Resident that lives in Ward 2.

1 would like to share with you all who and where my community of interest is located. The area I live in is
composed of homeowners, renters, small businesses, parks, schooling, and more. The diversity in the
community is a small part of what makes Santa Ana so great.

I support the Santa Ana Redistricting Coalition' s draft maps L2 and M.

As a supporter of these draft maps, I recognize that these maps raise the voices of immigrants, renters, low-

income families, and mixed- status families. Additionally, it raises critical issues related to environmental justice,
such as the widespread contamination of soil with lead. Santa Ana' s Maps L2 & M provide the opportunity for
community members to feel empowered.

Even though I support maps L2 and M, I do not believe the proposed maps F and K will benefit local
communities at all. Maps F and K only provide dilution of community voices. The very same ones who voted
for you.

I urge you to consider moving forward with maps L2 and M.

Thank you for your time and consideration,
Jasmin M.
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Orozco, Norma

From:     Orozco, Norma

Sent:      Friday, March 11, 2022 4: 11 PM
To: eComment

Subject:  RE: Redistribuci6n de distritos

Google Translate:

Sent from my Option 1: Hello Mayor Sarmiento and Councilmembers, my name is Rosa Ramirez and I have been a

resident of Santa Ana for 16 years. I live among the streets of bishop and flower Believe that the two versions of the L2

SARC map are the maps proposals that make the greatest compromise, taking

into account comments from all Councilmembers and maintain the interests of the community.

From: Rosa Poblete< rosapoblet22@icloud. com>

Sent: Friday, March 11, 2022 2: 04 PM

To: eComment< ecomment@santa- ana. org>

Subject: Redistribuci6n de distritos

Enviado desde mi Opci6n l: Hola Alcalde Sarmiento y Concejales, mi
nombre es rosa Ramirez

y soy residente de Santa Ana desde
hace 16

anos. Vivo entre las calles de

Bishop y flower
Creo

que las dos versiones del mapa L2 SARC son los mapas
propuestos que hacen el mayor compromiso, tomando
en cuenta comentarios de todos los Concejales y
mantienen los intereses de la comunidad.
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Dale Helvig
2536 N. Valencia St. Santa Ana CA 92706

March 11, 2022

Mayor Sarmiento and Santa Ana City Councilmembers

City of Santa Ana
20 Civic Center Plaza, 81" Floor

Santa Ana CA 92702

Subject:  March 11, 2022 Special City Council Meeting on Redistricting

I found it disingenuous to hear at the March 7t" City Council meeting that the public may still submit
redistricting maps. If maps are still being accepted then why do we not see them listed in the March 11, 2022

City Council Agenda? The City Council, with the assistance of Redistricting Partners, redrew five maps at the

March 7t" meeting. These five maps, along with the breakdown/ analysis, are included in the March 11, 2022

City Council agenda. A map submitted on February 25, 2022 has not been included or evaluated. Nine

additional maps have been submitted since the March 7t" meeting and they too are not included in the
agenda. I assume these will gather dust as well.

Your voiced concerns about the lack of community participating ring hollow when you do not recognize the

efforts of those who are participating. Is it really that the community is not participating or that you do not

like what the community has to say?

The number of neighborhoods that will have more than one councilmember representing them is not being

published. I see no reason to take the time to determine this since it was obvious at the last meeting it is not a
concern of the council.

So much for being open and honest.

Sincerely,

Usk 4. It
Dale A Helvig
Resident, Santa Ana

cc:   Kristine Ridge Minh Thai

City Manager, Santa Ana Executive Director, Planning

Sonia Carvalho Daisy Gomez

City Attorney, Santa Ana Clerk of the Council, Santa Ana

Steven Mendoza

Assistant City Manager, Santa Ana
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Orozco, Norma

From:     Daniel Vasquez < dvespada@gmail. com>

Sent:     Thursday, March 10, 2022 8: 12 PM
To: eComment

Subject:  Santa Ana Redistricting Public Comment Submission

My name is Daniel Vasquez and I support the maps SARC 1 & SARC 2 as a resident of Santa Ana' s Ward 1.

These maps are crucial to the fair representation of the city' s mobile home park residents. As one of Santa
Ana' s few remaining affordable housing options, mobile home parks provide an indispensable service to the
city' s low-income families. In order to support these communities and ensure their housing needs are met, the
voices of mobile home park households must be heard and prioritized. Adopting these maps will be a step
forward in that direction.
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Orozco, Norma

From:     Karen Alvarado < karen@occcopico.org>
Sent:     Thursday, March 10, 2022 4:46 PM
To: Gomez, Daisy; Phan, Thai; Sarmiento, Vicente; Penaloza, David; Bacerra, Phil; Mendoza,

Nelida; Hernandez, Johnathan

Cc: eComment; Lisa Liu; Vincent Tran; Ana Charco; Kayla Asato; Tracy La; Miguel
Hernandez

Subject:  L2 Revised Map

Dear City Clerk, Mayor Sarmiento, and Council Members,

On behalf of the Santa Ana Redistricting Coalition, please consider a revised version of map L2 in the City of
Santa Ana redistricting process.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me and I will be happy to provide clarification.

Sincerely,

Karen Alvarado, Lead Organizer
Karen Alvarado, Lead Organizer

Orange County Congregation Community Organization
Pronouns: she, her, hers, ella

C: 323- 237- 3100

www. occcopico. org
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